# Preschool/Beginner's Curriculum for May-July 2023

**Unit Theme**: GOD Made Me Wonderfully!

Bible Truth: Psalm 139: 14

# Lesson 2: Thank You God for My Eyes!

**Main Emphasis**: God gave us eyes to see the good and wonderful things around us.

**<u>Lesson Scripture</u>**: Genesis 15:2-6

**Memory Verse**: (We will give our Preschool kids a shortened version of Matthew 6:22, so that they can understand our lesson well.)

Matthew 6:22 "The eye is the lamp of the body."

### \*Pre-session Activities:

- a. Review of M.V. Psalm 139:14
- b. Singing "Be careful little eyes" A note for Teachers:

(Please teach the song by singing the same line about the eyes only.)

"Oh! Be careful little eyes what you see... (2X) for the Father up above is looking down at us, so be careful little eyes what you see.

(Repeat the song twice.)

## Intro Lesson: Our Eyes' Protector Parts

Our God is a great protector. He placed many protectors to all our body parts. In our last study about our brain, He covered our brain with a thick-like shell called skull. Even our eyes have protective parts. These are:

- Our eyebrows- hairy part to protect water or sweat that may enter our eyes.
- Eye Lids cover of our eyes when we sleep or protect from bright lights
- Eye lashes screens our eyes from tiny objects that may hurt us

The most important reason why God gave us eyes, is for us to see the beautiful, the good and wonderful things around us.

## BIBLE STORY: Genesis 15:2-6

There was a good man named ABRAM. He obeyed God and settled in a faraway country. His wife 's name is SARAI. But they did not have a child of their own.

One night, Abram was so sad because he wanted to have a child. God heard and saw how sad he was. Then God spoke to Abram and said," look up to the sky Abram! And Abram looked up, with his eyes he saw the many stars in the night sky. God said as many as the stars in the sky, you will have many children following you. And because you will be called a father to many, your name will be ABRAHAM and Sarai will be called SARAH. From then on, Abraham became happy and believed God's promise of many children.

#### **Short Discussion:**

You see kids, with our eyes we are able to see the things God created. Like Abraham, when God told him to go and look up to the sky, He used his eyes to see the starry sky.

## **Evaluation**: Ask questions here ...

- 1. What is the name of the man who wanted to have a child?
- 2. What name Abram God changed to?
- 3. What is the name of Abram's wife?
- 4. What name Sarai God changed to?
- 5. What did God create for us to be able to see?

### **Enrichment:**

- a. Crafts
- b. Indoor game about eyes

Genesis 1:26 tells that GOD made us in His image. Well, GOD's image is good-hearted. GOD's image is bright and wise. When GOD made Adam, GOD breathed into Adam, he became a living soul with good and pleasant mind. With God's image we were made to have a mind of being loving, caring, merciful, kind-hearted, and most of all very wise. GOD added His mind into our brains! That is really wonderful!

The intelligence of Adam: So, the Bible said that when God created the animals,
He let Adam name the differentanimals, big and small. Adam named the lion and
he was not afraid to stroke its mane. He named the elephant and was not afraid
of its huge frame because God created Adam with a sound mind. Adam was
intelligent to name all the animals God created and was not afraid of them.

**ENRICHMENT ACTIVITY**